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December 7, 2007 Alameda County GENERAL ANAGER
Environmental Health

Mr. Steven Plunkett

Alameda County Health Care Services

Environmental Protection Division

1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, Suite 250

Alameda, CA 94502-6577

SUBJECT:  Response To Letter And Request For Corrective Action Time Extension
Fuel L.eak Case Ro9000288: 2655 Grant Avenue, San Lorenzo, CA

Dear Mr. Plunkett:

The District has reviewed your letter dated November 5, 2007 with its consuitant (Sutton) and thanks you
for your review of the Interim Corrective Action Plan (ICAP) document submitted. Our letter is intended
to provide affirmation that we will address the comments and to formally request an extension of the
outlined implementation date. Please refer to the itemized response to your letter presented below.

Source Area Excavation: Yes, a PID will be used for monitoring VOCs iz the breathing space, and Yes,
the side walls and excavation bottom will be sempled and/or grab groundwater samples wiil be collected
for analysis. A (DHS-certified) mobile analytical laboratory will be used for onsite sample analysis,
including the list of analytes yvou included.

Geotracker EDF Submittals: The ICAP document is now loaded onto the Geotracker database.

Schedule: As you know, the District will be requesting a reimbursement from the State Underground
Tank Fund for the subject activities and will request the Fund to indicate in advance of the work whether,
and at what Ievel, the Fund will reimburse the District for its expenses. As Fund review typically takes
several months and with the onset of winter, the District requests a time extension that will allow the
construction work to initiate in Spring 2008 with completion by mid-year.,

The District thanks the Agency for its interest in this project. I look forward to meeting you in the near
future and to working with vou to bring this case to closure,

Please continue to directly contact our consultant, John Sutton, PE, in regard to technical aspects of this
closure process. However, do not hesitate to contact me (email: jwarner(@oroloma.org, or phone: (510)
489-6965) with regard to any administrative issues.

Respectfully submitted
" ~Jdson Warner, PE
District Engineer
Attachment:  Interim Corrective Action Plan

ce: Michael Cameron, General Manager
John Sutton PE, The Sutton Group
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